
Chappell Hill Garden Club Annual Meeting  

Feb. 10, 2021 

The Chappell Hill Garden Club Annual Meeting opened at 10:02.  Present 
were 25 members. 

Quorum was established. 

No minutes were approved because there was no 2020 annual meeting. 

Financial Reports  Lynda Harrison presented the 2020 financial reports, 
which are attached to the original minutes.  The net loss for 2020 was 
$493.50, which was $1,530.56 better than budgeted. 

The home tour netted $12,350.15. 

The combined bank balances at 12/31/2020 was $25,709.83. 

The reports are available on the website. 

Lynda presented the 2021 budget, which is attached to the original minutes 
and available on the website. 

Lynda went through the budget, highlighting important information.  The 
budget for Scholarships is $9,000, which is an increase of $3,000 over the 
2020 budget.  The budget for Programs is $2,000, which is an increase of  
$1,000 over the 2020 budget.  The increase is due to the cost of a bus for a 
field trip to Moody Gardens. 

The budget results in a loss of $5,894 in 2021.  Lynda explained that the club 
has excess cash that needs to be drawn down. 

Dale Dugas moved that the budget be accepted as presented.  Virginia 
Malinowski seconded, and the motion carried. 

President’s Report on 2020  Dale Ramey reported the club provided $5,500 
in scholarships in 2020.  An additional $874.85 was spent on community 
outreach, providing meals for health care workers at the DaVita Brenham 



Dialysis, St. Joseph Family Medicine Brenham and Brenham Nursing and 
Rehabilitation Center. 

Dale Ramey thanked Debi Faver for the beautiful beds on Main Street, and 
Debbie Roberts for the lovely Memory Garden. 

Other highlights in 2020 included a successful home tour, and an enjoyable 
plant exchange. 

Dale Dugas moved that the actions of the Board of Directors for the year 
2020 be approved.  Virginia Malinowski seconded, and the motion passed. 

Carol Madeley moved to adjourn; Shirley Rigamonti seconded, and the 
meeting adjourned at 10:23. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Carol Madeley 
Secretary  


